

NWPI Meeting Minutes

May 18, 2023 6pm

Attendees:

Vicky D–Backstage	JohnR–Treasurer, Website
Carol W–King Serenity	
Katherine H–Old Town,Steps we took	Tom B–Pilot Mtn
Catherine W–Secretary	Jason F
Noah F—Old Town	Jorie
Michelle W—Alt Lit	
Charles S-Serenity K’vill	PJ–Ladies Group
Mike N–Lit	
Anna Fox–D18	

Catherine opened the meeting at 6pm, with the Serenity Prayer, welcomed all. She explained that Will and Allanah were not available and Will had asked her to chair.

April Minutes: Approved as submitted by Catherine.

Treasurer Report: John R reviewed the April info. There were \$878 in contributions, \$1525 in literature sales, \$1393 in expenses for a net gain of \$1010. There is a balance of \$17,346. The report was approved.

Old Business:

- >Open positions –no responses.
- >Subcommittee initiatives–no responses
- >Reminder about use of office space.

Subcommittees:

H&I: Mike not present. Tom B gave an update on activity at Hope Valley, that things were going well and that meetings have started at the Women’s center.

Accessibility: position is still open.

Answering Service: Position is unfilled. Jorie said the report looked okay. She suggested we make some new business cards and asked for help working on them.

CPC/PI: Catherine reported that the flyer approved previously has been printed and is being distributed.

Corrections: no updates.

Literature: Mike N and Michelle W said things are going well.

Website & Tech Comm: John R said that we are awaiting Sam taking over as new webmaster. He suggested that members interested in participating could look into changes to the way the answering service operates.

D17: Tom B said things were going well.

D18: Anna Fox reported that the Pre Conference hosted by D18 cost them about \$500. They are planning a fall event and looking for input on a workshop topic. Early Bird wants to take meetings into a homeless shelter.

D19: absent but Tom B said there are several groups with GSRs now and maybe a district meeting soon.

New Business:

>Jorie asked about having a Founders Day event. D17 said they may be doing something in the fall. It was suggested we (NWPI) and D18 work with them.

>John showed the group a proposed new business card, and the group approved the format and up to \$100 for printing.

Upcoming events:

Announcements/Group news:

>PJ said the Ladies' meeting was having a speaker and lunch on May 24

>Jason said Unity is having a cookout on Memorial Day after the 1pm meeting.

Adjournment: At 7:00 with the Responsibility Statement.

Next meeting: June 15